
 

 
 
 
IGAD organization statement for the day (7) June (2022) AD Djibouti 
For the Kingdom’s participation in the meetings of the Intergovernmental Authority on 
Development (IGAD). 
 
We listened with interest to the speech of the Kingdom’s delegation delivered by His 
Excellency the Adviser to the Royal Court, Mr. Ahmed bin Abdulaziz Kattan, which 
focused on strengthening Saudi-African relations and ways to develop the continent 
in many developmental areas, as the Kingdom is a strategic partner in the field of 
development for the African continent. 
 
The organization affirms its support and welcomes the holding of the first Saudi-African 
and the fifth Arab-African summits in Riyadh this year, and  also we would like to 
announce that the member states of the organization (IGAD) (supports / welcomes) 
the Kingdom's candidacy to host the Expo (2030) in Riyadh. The Kingdom of Saudi 
Arabia have a real historical role in the Development field in the entire African continent 
since 1975 until today through the Saudi Fund for Development and the King Salman 
Center for Relief and Humanitarian Action. 


